Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Friday, August 23, 2002

Present:
Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, Irma Delson, Gale Hazel, Kathy Meddaugh, Jean Peters, Les Risser, Bill Wilkins (arrived late) 

Absent:
George Keller, Claudia Painter, Marilyn Sarff

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the July 25, 2002 OSURA Board Meeting were approved as written.    

Treasurer’s Report:
Bill Wilkins reported that the OSURA account balance was $1408, the same balance reported at last month’s meeting.  Bill also received an email message from Les Risser addressing long-term funding for OSURA activities.  In the message, she encourage the Board to put together a business plan that would layout the steps to OSURA’s eventual self-support.  OSURA could also use this plan to approach the VP for University Advancement, and the Provost for additional funding.  Bill mentioned he’d like to contact Mary Alice Seville to find out if she could help prepare the business plan.    

Current Business:

· OSURA Newsletter Update:  Irma Delson reported that the Study Abroad Fair has been postponed until possibly November, so the organizer’s previous request to OSURA for volunteer assistance at the event will be delayed.  The first edition of the OSURA Newsletter has been prepared, and ready to be printed.  There was discussion by the Board about wording changes, additions, and clarifications that needed to be made.  Jean Peters and Bill Brennan will meet with Jackie Balzer (SOAR Office) to confirm details for the newsletter article about volunteer opportunities this fall. Printing of the newsletter will be paid from the OSURA account.  Gale Hazel will get the mailing labels to Kathy Meddaugh by August 27th.   Two hundred newsletters will be printed, extras will go to Les Dunnington.

· OSU Athletic Facilities Tour: Due to George Keller’s absence, there was no discussion by the Board about the tour.
· OSURA Program for Volunteers: Bill Brennan reported that he and David Eiseman have been soliciting members to volunteer at the President’s Barbecue on Sept 25th.  He also mentioned that more work is needed to identify volunteers for OSU Move-In Day, which is also Sept. 25th.  Bill will contact Jackie Balzer (SOAR Office) for more specific information about OSU Move-In Day and then try to recruit more OSURA members.  

· OSU Viticulture and Backstage Theater Tour:  Bill Wilkins announced that Charlotte Headrick (OSU Theater Dept.) will lead a backstage tour for OSURA.  However, Barney Watson (OSU Viticulture Program) is not confirmed. Bill is hopeful that plans will soon be finalized, and that the date for the tour will be the last week in October.

· OSURA Brochure: Gale Hazel distributed another draft of the OSURA brochure for the Board’s review and comment.  The Board discussed printing larger qualities of the brochure to solicit new members, and to use for a membership drive this spring.  Kathy Meddaugh has identified about 200 more retirees that have not been contacted about OSURA.  The Board agreed that the OSURA Brochure should be sent to these newly identified retirees.

· OSURA Web Page: Les Dunnington asked Board members about additional items for the OSURA Web site.  There were no suggestions, but the Board did discuss the feasibility of setting-up a booth at University Day in the fall of  2003.   

Academy for Lifelong Learning (ALL):  Jean Peters reported that Fall Term ALL course offerings brochure was recently mailed.  OSURA Board members were included on the ALL brochure mailing list and should receive a copy.  The date to register for ALL courses is September 1.  Jean also mentioned that new members were needed for the ALL Curriculum Committee, especially former OSU employees who can help identify prospective instructors for courses.  She further emphasized that more work is needed by the OSURA/ALL Ad Hoc Committee to define roles and establish the goals and purposes of each organization.  

Other Business: 

· Emotional Aspects of Retirement Workshop:  Progress continues to be made to organize this workshop.  Kathy Meddaugh has discussed the idea with Jackie Rudolph, Director of Human Resources, and has checked with other colleagues in Human Resources to get a perspective on how similar workshops have been presented in the past.  Kathy suggested the event should be located somewhere on campus, it should be a panel and moderator format, and OSURA should plan to offer it periodically, perhaps twice a year.  She would like to partner with Human Resources, but more work is needed on content and logistics.  Her goal is to have a date set for the workshop after the first of the year.

· Membership: Les Dunnington reported that Jerry and Dale Ward, and Elaine Van Vleet are interested in helping with OSURA membership.  Les was not able to contact Norma Barnhisel, and Judy Brazee said she was not interested.  Board members mentioned Beverly Beckly, Don Wirth, and Meg Swan as other individuals who might have an interest in assisting OSURA in some capacity.  Les Dunnington will follow-up with them and report back to the Board at the next meeting. 

Announcements:

· UWRA Meeting:  Les Dunnington, Jean Peters, and George Keller are planning to attend the University of Washington Retirement Association meeting in Portland on September 22-25, 2002.

· AROHE  Conference:  Jean Peters distributed the conference brochure to Board members.  There was a brief discussion about the conference, but currently no one on the OSURA board is planning to attend.

· Retirement Perks:  Les Dunnington announced on Marilyn Sarff’s behalf that the OSU Book Store does give an 8% discount on book purchases to retirees with an OSU I.D card. 
Other:


Kathy Meddaugh suggested we offer a tour of the OSU fermentation program to OSURA members sometime in the future. 

For the Board’s information, Bill Wilkins shared a copy of Oregon PERS Perspectives, Retired Member Edition newsletter.  He mentioned that the content contained in this edition was different from the one that is sent electronically to members who are still working.  The OPRI newsletter is another good source of information for retirees.
Next Meeting:  Thursday, October 10, 2002:  10:00 a.m.– noon, OSU Foundation Board Room

Meeting Adjourned: After no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

